BOARD OF HEALTH 

MINUTES 

21 FEBRUARY 2012
CALL TO ORDER BY WILLIAM T. WALSH

PRESENT:
William T. Walsh, Chairman, Peter C. Ryan, Vice Chairman, Michael A. Catalano and Colleen M. Strapponi, Secretary.
Mr. Ryan motions to accept the minutes of the 07 February 2012 meeting, second Mr. Catalano. The vote is unanimous.
OLD BUSINESS:

13 RAYNER STREET

Ms. Strapponi advises the Board that the property owner has been served a third fine for failure to file the pumping records with our office. In addition, Town Counsel has been consulted with regards to filing a complaint in the Uxbridge District Court to obtain a judgment for attachment to the real property prior to the sale.  Mr. Walsh advises the Board that the property is on the market.  Ms. Strapponi informs the Board that the attorney for the prospective buyer has contacted the office and requested the fines to date. Mr. Walsh will keep the Board advised.
48 FARM STREET
Mr. Walsh advises the Board that the dumpster has been removed form the property.

ALLIED WASTE
Mr. Walsh advises the Board that the contract extension was signed and forwarded to Allied Waste along with the Prevailing Wage Rate Schedule.

NEW BUSINESS:
15-17 CHURCH STREET
Mr. Walsh advises the Board that a Notice of Refuse was served on the property owner.  .  Mr. Walsh will monitor the property for compliance.
93-97 CANAL STREET
Mr. Walsh advises the Board that a Notice of Refuse was served on the property owner.  .  Mr. Walsh will monitor the property for compliance. Mr. Walsh states that this property has received Notice of Refuse, but has complied in the past.

Mr. Walsh advises the Board that he consulted with Town Counsel relative to the enforcement of the fines attached to the Non-Criminal Citations.  He was advised that the process would require the filing of a complaint with the Uxbridge District Court to obtain a judgment then attachment of the real property through and Order.  This process will cost approximately $2,500 per case.  The Board discusses the matter.
Mr. Walsh advises the Board that Windriver Environmental’s application is incomplete. 
CORRESPONDENCE
Ms. Strapponi advises the Board that a letter of thanks has been received from Robert and Marissa Massucco regarding the operation of the OWB at 26R Pickering Road.

ANNUAL PERMIT RENEWAL 2012

Mr. Walsh advises the Board that a General License application has been received from the  BV Boys and Girls Club for the annual operation of Summer Camp from 18 June 2012 through 24 August 2012.  Mr. Catalano advises that Board that the application and attachments are in order.  Mr. Ryan motions to grant the Summer Camp Permit for the period beginning on 18 June 2012 through 24 August 2012, second Mr. Catalano. The vote is unanimous.

Mr. Ryan motions to close the meeting, second Mr. Catalano.  The vote is unanimous.
Respectfully submitted,

Colleen M. Strapponi

